
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council
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Moorland House
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Newcastle upon Tyne 
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Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 13 January 2022 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Lorraine Birkett (LB), Violet Rooke(VR), Juna Sathian(JS) and Ann Keenan(AK)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
1/22.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Marilyn Irving(MI), Irene Teasdale(IT) and City Councillor Marion Williams(MW).  At this point in the meeting AK had not attended due to technical issues however joined the meeting shortly after.
The chair confirmed that flowers had been sent to MI on her return from hospital and the Community Council continued to wish her well for a speedy recovery.
2/22. Declaration of Interests
The Chair stated that whilst his declaration of interest in relation to being a Director of an adult education company did not impact upon the work of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council, he was aware that some residents in the area had accessed the services offered therefore he wished to err on the side of caution and declare this interest.  There was then a conversation with regards to the criteria in relation to declaring an interest.  The Clerk confirmed that interests were not only about paid work but volunteering and that declarations covered interests of family members involvement in organisations and businesses too.  The Clerk confirmed that she would provide further information in relation to declaring interests but that Community Councillors should err on the side of caution given comments made in the recent survey.
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· John Wears – Chair of Governors, Thomas Bewick School and Director of Learning for All
· Juna Sathian – Parent Governor at Hilton Primary School, Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
3/22. Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 

JG commented that he had struggled to view the minutes due to the device he was using.

The Chair confirmed that there were 2 sets of minutes to consider.
Minutes dated 11 November 2021

The minutes of the meeting held on the 11 November 2021 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.  

It was confirmed that the grant application that was tabled to be consider at this meeting was no longer required as the Blakelaw Flats TARA had received a dishwasher and it had been purchased and installed.

Concerns were again raised around hedges not being cut back and the ongoing dispute around Holly Court and the bungalows in that nobody seemed to want to take responsibility for that piece of land.  The Community Council were also advised that the issues raised around the garages had not been dealt with but the resident had now decided to return the garage to the City Council.  It appeared from the concerns being raised the garages and their current condition were not high on anyone’s radar.

Parking had also been flagged by residents again around the schools.  VR and JS were asked as part of their role as Governors at each school that they raise this again.  Concerns had also been raised with regards to cars being parked at the gym at the Blakelaw Centre.  The Chair confirmed that this had been raised with the manager of the centre.
Minutes dated 2 December 2021

The minutes of the meeting held on the 2 December 2021 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.  

The Clerk explained there had been some confusion over the purchase of some of the coats for one of the teams.  It had been confirmed that given the delays another company had purchased a set of coats but that the Community Council would be purchasing the remainder.  This had led to an underspend of the grant provide and whilst this should have been returned to the Community Council the football club had purchased a set of goal posts.

4/22. Tolent Update 

The Community Council had not received any update from the site manager.  The Chair asked that the clerk contact Tolent and ask for an update.

JG confirmed that things would have been quiet over the Christmas period but it did look like they were starting to take hording down around some of the properties.

5/22. Grant Application 
There were no applications to consider as the Blakelaw Flats TARA had now received their dishwasher.
6/22.
Police Update 

There had been no update from PCSO Michael Todd.  
JS had received some updates from other PCSO’s in the area.  There had been reports received from residents regarding cars not stopping at the crossing at the top of Stamfordham Road.  The Police were looking at ways of tackling this and had contact JS by email to inform of their findings.  JS to share this email with the Community Council.
The City Edge estate had been troubled by teenage girls targeting homes but this seemed to have reduced in light of the additional patrols in the area.
Residents were reporting thefts from cars and the Police had asked for any CCTV that was available.

The Chair confirmed that he had been regularly reporting fly tipping.

7/22. Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update 

Ward Councillor Marion Williams had submitted her apologies for this evenings meeting.

8/22. Community Councillor Update 

Various Community Councillors provided an update in relation to the below:-
· The work was well underway at the new Blakelaw Park development.  It was disappointing to note that the contractors (Robertson) for the work had written to some residents and businesses regarding the work commencing yet despite a number of meetings with Newcastle City Council, the Community Council had not been included in this communication.  Another concern was that most of the car park had been removed leaving a small number of spaces.  Concern was being expressed as to what would happen when the football club played their weekly fixtures and training sessions – where would the cars park.  The Chair asked that the Clerk contact Robertson regarding communications and parking.

9/22. Sub Groups 

Community Engagement Group 

The newsletter had been circulated although reports that a number of streets had been missed.  The Clerk was asked to speak with the distributor.

An update was provided in relation to the collaborative work with the University.  COVID had slowed down the process but students had started to work on various elements.  The University were very keen to work with the Community Council and engage residents in all decisions.  Students were particularly keen to look at the work recently undertaken on the 165 estate.  
The Community Council queried whether IT had provided the information regarding the charity event.  The Clerk confirmed she would contact IT and chase this up.

An update was provided in relation to the green space in North Fenham, YHN had been contacted and the Community Council were awaiting a response.  It was a good space and a possible plan would be to tidy the area, educate residents in relation to fly tipping and provide some seating and raised beds with some nice flowers.  Sadly until we heard back from YHN the work could not be undertaken.
The Community Council had also met with the Youth Justice Team in relation to their community reparation scheme.  It was hoped that the Community Council would be able to support their work in the area.

Environmental Group 

VR apologised for not contacting the City Council to enquire about bulb planting but she would get on to it.

In relation to the planters, a plan needs to be agreed.  In particular who with be responsible for the maintenance of them as it had been made very clear by YHN that they must not fall in to disrepair.
LB would like the conversations had in relation to a recycling structure reopened.  LB to follow this up.

Staffing Group 

The Chair confirmed that he met regularly with the Clerk.

A development day was also being planned with a view to hold it at the City Library on either 26 March or 23 April 2022.  Community Councillors were asked to consider the agenda and speakers for the day.
10/22. Financial Matters 

The Clerk updated the Community Council as per the below.

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 11 November 2021 – 13 January 2022

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £33,646.50







Total

  
£34,146.50

Less: Payments;

Holly Court Club (Grant)





£1200.00

Pre-Pay Tech (Payment Card, Christmas Trees)

£500.00

Northern Education Trust (Grant)




£400.00

Thomas walling Primary School (Grant)



£400.00

Blakelaw Social Football Club (Grant)



£1560.00

Blakelaw Flats TARA (Grant)




£350.00

Helen Richardson (December 2021 Salary)


£909.72

HMRC (December 2021)





£351.17
Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00

ROAM (Newsletter Distribution)




£660.00

NPS (Newsletter)






£981.00

NPS (Calendar) 






£1142.40

Helen Richardson (January 2022 Salary)


£909.92

HMRC (January 2022)





£350.97

Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00
Pre-paid Tech (Payment Card, Laptops)



£1000.00









Total
£10,725.18

Payments in;
Interest







£0.88
Closing balance as at 13 January 2022 (account 2)

£22,922.20

Closing balance as at 13 January 2022 (account 1)

£500.00

Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

It was also confirmed that an additional meeting had been arranged to discuss the budget on the 20 January 2022.  It would be at this meeting that the precept for 2022/23 would be agreed.  Community Councillors were once again asked to provide details of any projects that they wished to have considered.
JG confirmed that SEARCH were opening a session at the Blakelaw Centre.  He was planning on attending to ask for some advice and would find out further information on what was being offered.
11/22. Any Other Business 

A general discussion was held around what events and sessions were taking place in the area following regular queries with residents about nothing being available to them.  The Community Council would like regular updates in relation to what is happening at the Blakelaw Centre and churches in the area but have struggled despite requests being made to received this information.  The Community Council can provide free advertising for these groups on their Facebook and website pages.   
12/22. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 10 February 2022. 
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Facebook. BNFCC

Twitter. @BlakelawNfenham

Website. www.blakelawnfenhamcommunity-council.com

